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SUMMER SOCIAL – Will’s 
Northwoods @ 6:30PM 
TUESDAY – July 10, 2012  

 
 

 
  

 

A FEW WORDS FROM OUR PRESIDENT … 

 

SUMMER SOCIAL 

July 10: 6:30PM – 8:30PM 

WILL”S NORTHWOODS INN 

3030 N. Racine 

In the Beer Garden 

 

 

Dear Neighbors, 

 

I don’t deal with the heat that well, and I’m not a 

big fan of air conditioning which has put me in a 

pickle this summer so far.  I have a theory that 

your preferred season has to do with when (and I 

suppose where) you are born: if your first 

experiences out of the womb are in the dead of 

winter, you’ll handle the cold pretty well.  Being a 

late fall baby, I don’t mind the cold that much.  

Setting my thermostat for 64 degrees is no 

hardship in the heating season.  But of course I 

could never afford to keep the temperature there 

during the summer, so I struggle along at 80-82. 

Air conditioning buzz has however softened 

MEETING AT A GLANCE 
July 10, 2012 

SUMMER SOCIAL  

 

Location: Will’s Northwoods Inn – Beer Garden 

                  3030 N. Racine 

  

6:30 PM : Beer, Wine & Cocktails (FREE !!!) 

                 Hot Dogs & Brats (also FREE !!!) 

                                             

   

 

 

the blow of the new construction happening next 

door.  While I am happy to welcome new 

neighbors and development to our neighborhood, 

the drilling, pounding, jackhammering, and 

beeping from backing-up construction equipment 

has exacted its toll on my psyche, and I have felt 

that my head has been in an echo chamber.  

Forgive me if I have seemed cranky. 

 

Although one of the three sites has been 

completed, the City has stopped work on the mid-

block rehab project of 3100 Southport.  This 

building has been an eyesore and public health 

hazard for years: rats, pigeons and other vermin 

had long-term leases after the former owner 

decided he’d had enough with violation notices 

and simply boarded it up.  The new owner has 

stretched the limits of the building and zoning 

codes by surreptitiously trying to increase the 

building’s size. In zoning parlance, the building is a 

“legal non-conforming use”, meaning that it was a 

multi-family dwelling before single-family zoning 

went into effect.  Under certain notions of the Fifth 

Amendment to the Constitution, the City can’t 

make you reduce the number of units in your 

 

Over Forty Years of Service 

         1505 West Oakdale Avenue, Chicago, IL   60657        Web Site: www.slneighbors.org      

         General email: info@slneighbors.org 
                                                                                                          President email: president@slneighbors.org 

BOUNDARIES:  DIVERSEY TO BELMONT - RAVENSWOOD TO RACINE 
Membership Dues (per person) $10.00 - Seniors (those over 60) $5.00                          September 1 through May 31 

Meetings held at St. Alphonsus Church Basement, 1429 West Wellington on the second Tuesday of every 
 Month (except January, June, July and August) at 7:30 p.m. (Coffee at 7:00 p.m.) 
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building without compensating you for it, nor can it 

deprive you of your property right to have a multi-

family dwelling without “due process”.  But nothing 

gives you carte blanche to build bigger than what 

you had.  With City budget deficits, compensating 

the owner for reducing the number of units ain’t 

gonna happen, so in the meantime we’re stuck 

with a semi-completed rehab project, with 

excavation of the front yard, a sand pile occluding 

the sidewalk and security fences as rickety as the 

building they purport to protect.  There should be 

some way around this dilemma that does not put 

me in an asylum. 

 

For reasons that I cannot explain, at our May 

meeting I was re-elected your president for another 

year.  I’m not sure if this is because nobody else 

wants the job or some people think I’ve been doing 

OK.  I can understand either hypothesis. 

 

We will once again be hosting our annual summer 

get-together on All-Star game Tuesday, July 10
th
 at 

Will’s Northwoods Inn, Racine and Nelson.  Since 

we’ve already presented the Len and Ann 

Sychowski Good Citizenship Award, we’ll have to  

dream up some entertainment for the occasion.  

Maybe I’ll do an imitation of a crazy man because 
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of all the noise I’ve had to put up with.  No wait, 

that would be too much like reality TV.  See you on 

July 10
th
. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

David G. Duggan 

 

 

 

 

4
th

 ANNUAL JULY SUMMER SOCIAL 

 

Members, family and friends are invited to SLN’s 

Annual Summer Social BASH 

 

July 10,2012 

6:30PM to 8:30PM 

Wills Northwoods Inn – in the Beer Garden 

3030 N. Racine 

 

Your Beer, Wine, Well Cocktails and Pop will be 

picked up by SLN. 

Wills Northwoods will graciously donate hotdogs 

and SLN is upgrading to include some Wisconsin 

Brats. 

Officers and Directors will also be providing 

various fruit salad and/or potato-type salad dishes. 

 

So, enjoy a free Tuesday night of drinks and food 

at Will’s cozy Beer Garden. Bring a new member. 

Start getting in shape by having 1or 2 drinks every 

day until July 10. 

  

All free drinks will end promptly at 8:30PM Central 

Daylight Savings Time. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AT THE MAY 2012 MEETING 

 

Len and Ann Sychowski Good Neighbor Award 

– Father James Hurlbert.  

 

The new copper cross has been placed on the top 

of St. Alphonsus’  magnificent steeple and with 

removal of the scaffolding, so ends the pastorship 

of Father James Hurlbert started in 1999. 
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SLN honored Father Hurlbert at the May meeting 

with the Len and Ann Sychowski Good Neighbor 

Award for his work at St. Alphonsus over the last 

12 year. Father Hurlbert arrived at St. Alphonsus, 

to find a school of severe declining enrollment, in 

peril of closing due to low enrollment, parish 

membership down and many of the buildings in 

disrepair. In addition, the relationship between St. 

Alphonsus and the immediate neighborhood was 

somewhat strained.  Father Hurlbert rolled-up his 

sleeves, became the interim principal of the school 

and went to work.  

 

In 12 years, enrollment in the school tripled. The 

pre-school program is one of the most highly-

regarded programs on the northside of Chicago, 

with a long waiting list for those who wish to 

attend. 

 

Father Hurlbert spearheaded the $2 million plus 

renovation of the Church, restoring it to its former 

glory. The building is still an often photographed 

Chicago building.  

 

Father Hurlbert kept the traditions of the Spanish 

and German masses while adding the 

reestablishment of father and mothers clubs, and 

the creation of new social clubs. St. Alphonsus’ 

Octoberfest and Silent Auction are now big events 

on the neighborhood calendar. Recently, St. 

Alphonsus took over the operations of the 

Athenaeum Theatre. Father Hurlbert was also a 

very accommodating landlord to SLN and realized 

the importance of the SLN mission. Though a very 

busy man, he was often seen in the seats listening 

to the SLN meetings and speakers. Father Hurlbert 

graciously thanked SLN for the first award he has 

ever received. He noted, that when he looks back 

on his career, he will probably remember this as 

his coolest assignment. 

 

Father’ short-term plans start with a 6 month 

sabbatical. After that, he is assigned to work as a 

chaplain for Nuestros Pequenos Hermanos, a 

mission in Guatemala that strives to provide a 

permanent family for orphaned, abandoned and 

other at-risk children who live in conditions of 

extreme poverty. To make a donation, visit St. 

Alphonsus’s website at www.stalphonsuschgo.org. 

or for more information on the mission visit 

www.nph.org. 

 

The finest of Father Hurlbert’s musings that have 

appeared in the Church bulletin have been made 

into a book. They are available at the Rectory 

while supplies last or through Amazon.com 

 

SLN wishes Father Hurlbert good luck in his next 

endeavor. Many of SLN’s older members have 

been educated at St. Alphonsus and feel proud 

about the comeback that the school and church 

has made.   

 

 

Election of Officers and Directors 

 

Every year a slate is presented to the membership 

for election. Candidates must be recruited and 

accept the responsibilities of Officers and Directors 

as described in SLN’s by-laws. Nominations are 

also taken from the floor. The following slate was 

presented and unanimously accepted by the 

general membership. 

 

President - David Duggan (3
rd

 term) 

1
st
 Vice President – Sam Samatas 

2
nd

 Vice President – Perry Castrovillari 

Recording Secretary – Bill Haderlein 

Treasurer – Ann Sychowski 

Corresponding Secretary – Ernie Toth 

Directors : 

Greg Brown 

Mark Anderson 

Lisa Voigt 

Joni Gatz 

Susan Radzinowicz 

Marge Fahrenbach 

Joseph Semerling 

James Frendreis 

Robert Taugner  

  

Good luck and good health to the officers and 

directors for 2012-2013. Now get to work. 

 

 

 

FROM  OUR ELECTED OFFICIALS & CAPS 
 

Alderman Waguespack 32
nd

 Ward News 

Office located 2657 N. Clybourn, 773-248-1330 

www.ward32.org , email = info@ward32.org 

 

COMMUNITY ALERTS – increased residential and 

garage burglaries in the Summer. What to  do  

http://www.stalphonsuschgo.org/
http://www.nph.org/
http://www.ward32.org/
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Lock ALL doors and windows when gone for the 

day and night. 

Secure window A/C units so they cannot be 

pushed in or pulled out. 

Trim overgrown bushes, trees, grass and 

landscaping. 

Make sure property is well lit. 

Keep inventory for all valuable items and record 

serial numbers. 

Install deadbolt locks on all your outside doors. 

Consider installing residential/garage burglar 

alarms or private security cameras. 

 

NEW CURFEW LAWS : 

Minors 12-16 year of age: 

Sunday – Thursday : 10PM 

Friday and Saturday : 11PM  

Under age of 12 : 

Sunday – Thursday : 8:30PM 

Friday and Saturday : 9PM  

 

 

State Representative Ann M. Williams 

Office located- 1726 W. Belmont, 773-880-9082 

Email –www.repannwilliams.com 

 

Medicaid Cuts – the State has  $2.7 million 

shortfall. The General Assembly took 

unprecedented steps to reduce the shortfall 

through utilization controls, rate cuts to providers 

and the elimination of certain programs. Ms. 

Williams fought to maximize funding for the most 

critical services, seniors, mental health and 

HIV/AIDS funding. A $1 cigarette tax was passed. 

 

Public Employee Pensions – nothing has passed, 

but Ms. Williams believes any proposal must be (1) 

constitutional, (2) fair to employees who have paid 

into the systems year after year, (3) provides for 

future fundings and (4) must address the current 

liability. 

 

Legislative Scholarships – this program has been 

abolished. Ms. Williams did not participate in this 

program and is glad to see the elimination of this 

unnecessary and costly program. 

 

 

 

 

Cook County Commissioner John Fritchey 

Office @ 2539 N. Southport, 773-871-4000 

Email=commish@fritchey.com 

www.fritchey.com 

 

On May 10, 2012, Mr. Fritchey announced an 

initiative to create a strategic plan for the County to 

resume cemetery operations for the burying of the 

indigent, unclaimed and unknown decedents. 

 

Mr. Fritchey’s proposal calls the creation of a 

cemetery on about 5 acres of land adjacent to the 

cemetery owned and operated by Cook County 

decades ago. By doing this, the County could  

have a permanent burial site for the next 100 

years, while saving taxpayers nearly $180 million 

over the usefulness of the property. See Mr. 

Fritchey’s website for a history of Cook County’s 

Indigent Burial Program. 

 

 

 

 

U.S. Congressman Mike Quigley 

Office @ 1057 W. Belmont, 773-267-5926. 

Email=bridget.geraghty@mail.house.gov 

www.quigley.house.gov 

 

In May, Mr. Quigley introduced the Jobs 

Originating through Launching Travel (JOLT) Act, 

a bipartisan initiative to spur the economy, 

increase national security and modernize the VISA 

Waiver Program. The JOLT Act would support 

over 100,000 jobs, while increasing revenue. 

 

Offered and amendment to the Domestic Energy 

and Jobs Act mandating stronger consideration of 

environmental impact and protection before drilling 

for oil and gas in the outer Continental Shelf. 

 

Mr. Quigley is trying to get the US fiscal house in 

order. Mr. Quigley has proposed cutting the failing 

V-22 Osprey Program which has resulted in 36 

accidental Armed Forces deaths. Cutting this 

program would save $1.3 billion now and over $10 

billion for the Department of Defense. 

 

In order to measure the concerns of the 

community, Mr. Quigley went undercover at Vienna 

Beef to talk with and see how these classic 

Chicago hot dogs are produced. 

 

 

 

CAPS MEETINGS  

  

http://www.fritchey.com/
mailto:Email=bridget.geraghty@mail.house.gov
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With the consolidation of the 19
th
 and 23

rd
 police 

districts, there are new beat boundaries and CAPS 

meetings dates. 

 

East of Lincoln is Beating 1933 

Between Lincoln and Ashland is Beat 1932 

West of Ashland is Beat 1931 

 

CAPS Meetings are as follows: 

Beats 1931 &  1932 : 2
nd

 Monday of the month at 

the District Station at 850 W. Addison 

Beat 1933: 2
nd

 Thursday of month, Illinois Masonic 

Hospital, 836 W. Wellington 

 

Police Contact Information: 

John Kenny, District Commander 

850 W. Addison St. 

Chicago, IL. 60613 

Email = CAPS019District@chicagopolice.org. 

Phone: 312-744-8320 
Fax: 312-744-4481 

 
 

 

NEIGHBORHOOD NEWS / INFORMATION 
 

SOUTH LAKEVIEW PARK ADVISORY COUNCIL 

– a 501c3 Not for Profit Organization 

www.southlakeviewpark.org  

 

Tuesdays in the Park schedule  has been set: 

Tuesday, July 17 – Catch this Jugglers 

Tuesday, July 24 – Joel Frankel 

Tuesday, July 31 – Reptile Show 

Tuesday, August 7 – Matt Wilhelm – Trick Bike 

 

All shows take place in the South Lakeview Park at 

1300 W. Wolfram. Start time for all shows is 6:00 

PM. Pack your children and picnic dinner and join 

the fun. Questions – contact Jennifer Roche by 

email at jenniferroche@yahoo.com 

 

Halloween Party – The Advisory Council is looking 

for volunteers to chair this popular children’s Fall 

event normally held in early October. Anyone 

interested contact SLPAC President Jennifer 

Roche at the above email address. 

 

Business or Individual Sponsors - The Advisory 

Council is looking for financial sponsors for its 

2012 Summer programs. 

 

 

BURLEY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL – Friends of 

Burley – www.friendsofburley.org 

Construction of the Burley Community Park is 

expected to begin the first week of July and be 

completed in September. Please consider making 

a donation or buying a brick for the Brick 

Campaign by going to 

http://www.friendsofburley.org/brick-

campaign.html.    

 

New Principal – Ms. Catherine Plocher. Ms. 

Plocher has 13 years of experience including the 

past two years as Assistant Principal at Burley. 

 

Burley Fundraiser – reserve your tickets for a pizza 

party at Pizzerio Serio. Proceeds from the event 

will be used to fund important programs not 

covered by the schools Chicago budget. Go to 

http://www.friendsofburley.org/summer-pizza-

nights.html for tickets or other information.  

DATE = Thursday July 12, 5:30PM -8:00PM. 

 

 

 

LAKEVIEW CITIZENS COUNCIL -   LVCC 

www.lakeviewcitizens.org. 

 

Please renew your LVCC membership dues for the 

2012-2013 membership years. Using PayPal with 

a major credit card of by mail to: LVCC Office, 

3355 N. Clark, Chicago, IL. 60657. 

 

 

 

ST. ALPHONSUS PARISH 

www.stalphonsuschgo.org, 773-525-0709 

“Views from the Veranda” 

Every Wednesday from July 11 to August 1 on the 

Church veranda on Southport. 

Various speakers on a variety of  thought 

provoking topics. Go to 

stalphonsusyam@yahoo.com for more 

information.  

 

Athenaeum Theatre  

 www.athenaeumtheatre.com 

As previously reported, the Parish has taken over 

the operations of the Athenaeum Theater. Here 

are some upcoming events : 

 

The ComedySportz World Championship: the 

greatest improv comedy teams from US and 

Europe challenge each other for the title. 9 shows 

mailto:jenniferroche@yahoo.com
http://www.friendsofburley.org/
http://www.freindsofburley.org/brick-campaign.html
http://www.freindsofburley.org/brick-campaign.html
http://www.friendsofburley.org/summer-pizza-nights.html
http://www.friendsofburley.org/summer-pizza-nights.html
mailto:stalphonsusyam@yahoo.com
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over 4 nights. Starting Wednesday, July 18 

through Saturday, July 21. 

 

Hank Williams: Lost Highway: In his short life, 

Hank Williams changed the landscape of American 

music forever. The play follows Williams from his 

Alabama roots to his stardom at the Grand Ole 

Opry. Playing through – July 8. 

 

Go to the website for ticket and show information. 

Support your LOCAL Theater. 

 

 

LAKEVIEW PANTRY DONATION 

Drop-off hours are Tuesday and Thursday 4:30-

8:00PM and Saturday 10-1:00PM at 1414 W. 

Oakdale 773-404-6333. Cash donations are 

preferred as the Pantry can spend the money on 

food that is needed at that time and have the 

expertise to make the donated dollar go farther. 

Go to their website at www.lakeviewpantry.org for 

more information 

 

 

 

LAKEVIEW CHAMBER of COMMERCE 

1409 W.Addison, 773-471-7171 

www.lakeviewchamber.com,  

email = info@lakeviewchamber.com 

 

 

 

 

FREE MOVIES in the PARK 

Hawthorn School – 3319 N. Clifton 

Starts at Dusk 

July 29 – Muppets 

August 26 – Puss in Boots 

 

 

 

 

RESTAURANT REVIEW – by Joni G 

 

Joni’s taste buds have been on a little vacation.  

She will return for the 2012-2013 with her great 

reviews. Chow down. 

 

 

NEXT NEWSLETTER in September 2012 before 

our Annual State of the Ward speech by 

Alderman Scott Waguespack. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SLN ADVERTISERS – SUPPORT  

Support our advertisers.  

 

Wishing to advertise - Contact  Ann Sychowski at 

773-477-8840 for advertising opportunities. 9 

issues to over 350 members and businesses right 

in the neighborhood. 24/7 exposure on the SLN 

website.  Call early. Spaces are limited and were 

almost sold out in 2011-2012. 

 

 

 

EMAIL me the NEWSLETTER 

If you can receive the newsletter by email, please 

go to the website at www.slneighbors.org to enter 

your information. Emailing the newsletter will save 

SLN printing, postage and assembling costs. Your 

help in reducing costs is appreciated.  Thank You.  

 

 

 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS 

Please use form in this newsletter or go to the 

website for a form to renew your membership for 

2012-2013. We appreciate you taking the initiative 

to renew in advance to reduce the number of 

follow-up letters to be sent by our Treasurer. 

 

 

ARE YOU RECEIVING THE NEWSLETTER by 

EMAIL or GOING to the WEBSITE to READ the 

NEWSLETTER, but you HAVE NOT PAID YOUR 

DUES? 

The title of this article says it all. If you are reading 

the newsletter on-line and feel there is no reason 

to pay dues, please consider that SLN has 7 

membership meetings per year with political 

speakers, candidate election debates and 

informational speakers. SLN pays rent for the 

space of these meeting. As a not-for-profit,  SLN 

http://www.lakeviewpantry.org/
http://www.lakeviewchamber.com/
mailto:info@lakeviewchamber.com
http://www.slneighbors.org/


Please take note of our new and repeat advertisers and try to patronize them. 
Tell them you saw their ad in the South Lakeview Neighbors Newsletter. 

 

 

 



Please take note of our new and repeat advertisers and try to patronize them. 

Tell them you saw their ad in the South Lakeview Neighbors Newsletter. 

still has insurance cost for liability and directors 

and officers, newsletter production costs for those 

who are not getting the email version, flyering 

costs for voting issues or big speaker events such 

as the Alderman, Secretary of State filings and 

other expenses. So if you live in the fine 

boundaries of SLN between Belmont and Diversey 

and Racine and Ravenswood, please fill out the 

membership form supplied with the website and 

send in your dues. 

Only paid members can vote on all issues 

including zoning changes, liquor licenses, street 

cafes, new business, etc. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Please take note of our new and repeat advertisers and try to patronize them. 
Tell them you saw their ad in the South Lakeview Neighbors Newsletter. 


